
NOTICE OF PUBLICATION OF CATEGORICAL EXCLUSION 
MUSSELSHELL-JUDITH RURAL WATER SYSTEM WELLS 4 & 5 CONNECTING INFRASTRUCTURE 

CENTRAL MONTANA REGIONAL WATER AUTHORITY (CMRWA) 

November 21, 2024 

The Montana Department of Environmental Quality has reviewed the above-named project. This 
project consists of the installation of connecting infrastructure for Wells #4 and #5 that were 
recently drilled for the Musselshell Judith Rural Water System, which is operated by the Central 
Montana Regional Water Authority.  The project will include approximately 8,610 LF of 16-inch 
pipe and 2,890 LF of 16-inch parallel pipe connecting Wells #4 and #5 to the public water 
system’s existing treatment building.  The project will include two well pumps, two surge tank 
vaults near each well, and 11,800 LF of buried fiber optic conduit and cable.  The pipelines and 
fiber optic cable will be installed along Redwood Road and U Bet Road, approximately 3.5 miles 
west of Garneill, Montana.  A Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) and FONSI addendum 
were previously prepared that included Wells #4 and #5 on January 12, 2023, and June 16, 2023, 
respectively.        

Pursuant to ARM 17.40.318, the Department has concluded that the proposed project meets the 
Categorical Exclusion criteria of the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and the 
Montana Environmental Policy Act (MEPA). The Categorical Exclusion may be revoked if the 
project is not initiated within the time period specified in the planning documents, a new or 
modified application is submitted, or new evidence demonstrates serious local or environmental 
issues exist, or state, local, tribal, or federal laws are violated. The documentation for the 
Categorical Exclusion is available for public review at http://deq.mt.gov/public/publicnotice and 
at the following locations: 

Department of Environmental Quality CMRWA 
State Revolving Fund Loan Program            34 3rd Avenue West 
1520 East Sixth Avenue Roundup, MT  59072 
Helena, MT 59601  

Sincerely, 

____________________________ 
Jake Goettle, PE 
Engineering Bureau 
Water Quality Division 
Montana Department of Environmental Quality 

http://deq.mt.gov/public/publicnotice
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